
VA Unemployability Letter

January 1, 2021
Reference: John Doe
VA File #: 1234567
Veteran’s SSN: 123-45-6789

To Whom It May Concern,

I am Dr. Harry Hospital. I am board certified to practice in my specialty of neurology. My CV is
attached.

I am writing in support of John Doe’s application for Total Disability Based on Individual
Unemployability. John Doe has been a patient at my practice since April 1, 2004. He was
diagnosed with a traumatic brain injury in 2004.

I have personally reviewed John Doe’s medical history. I have also reviewed the in-service
events and incidents, which included an explosion of a roadside bomb that resulted in trauma to
the head in November 2003 in Afghanistan.

I have examined John Doe and am familiar with his diagnostics, including CT and MRI scans. I
have attached these medical reports.

Based on my professional experience as a neurologist and knowledge of medical literature, it is
my professional opinion that John Doe is unable to work due to his traumatic brain injury. John
suffers frequent spells of vertigo, dizziness, and nausea, as well as migraines, blurry vision, and
fatigue. He also experiences difficulties with concentration and memory.

It is my professional opinion that the in-service head trauma has caused these symptoms, and
John Doe is unable to secure and hold substantially gainful employment.

Signed,

Dr. Harry Hospital, MD
Neurology
(123) 456-7890
123 Medical Office Dr.
City, MA 12345


